
 

February 18, 2013 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Richard Proehl, Chairperson 

House Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 581-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Proehl: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2318 by House Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2318 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2318 would clarify that any headlamp may be wired with a headlamp modulation 

system provided that the headlamp modulation system complies with federal standards.  Also, 

the bill would clarify that a motorcycle may be equipped with lamps on the sides, visible from 

the side of the motorcycle, but not from the front or the rear, which lamps, together with 

mountings or receptacles would be set into depressions or recesses in the body or wheel of the 

motorcycle and would not protrude beyond or outside the body or wheel of the motorcycle.  The 

light source may emit light of any color.  

 

 There would be no fiscal effect to the state budget if HB 2318 were enacted. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue 

 Ben Cleeves, KDOT 


